Glencoe Neighborhood Homeowners’ Association
Minutes of Trustees Meeting April 13, 2009
A meeting of the trustees of the Glencoe Neighborhood Homeowners’ Association (“GNHA”) was called to order on Monday, April 13, 2009, by President  Joe Verderber at 6:05 p.m. at the Mory home.  In attendance were Jim Biggar, George Gates, Ray Jirousek, Doug Mory, Michael O’Connor, and Pam Fisher.  A quorum was therefore present.

Ray gave the Treasurer’s report.   All homeowners are current with their dues payments.  Liquid assets total approximately $59,000.  An amount of $100,000 was moved from Third Federal to Charter One for a CD, at 2.5 percent APY for 11 months.  There is still $1,000 at Third Federal, to keep the account open.   
George reported on the snowplowing for the 2008-2009 season.  The total paid was $24,721.  We did not exceed the contracted 27 plows and shovelings this season.
George also indicated that the first (of 8) lawn maintenance invoices seems in line with last year’s charges.
Lastly, George indicated that there would be an outside perimeter insect spray this month.
Joe mentioned that we have a new neighbor at 3564 West Glencoe.  The last name is Schwartz.  Also, there is a renter (with a 3-year rental agreement) at 3524 Thistle Court.

Ray provided an update on Gordy’s physical condition.  He is still in rehabilitation from his fall, but he has expressed an interest in continuing to do our gutters.  (Prior to Gordy, the service we had charged $65 per house; Gordy charges $50.)
Doug indicated that the process for the six houses scheduled for re-staining in 2009 will begin at the end of June.  Pressure washing will be first, and the actual re-staining will occur in July.  The cost of re-staining is approximately $5,000 per house.  The front doors left over from 2008 will be done, as well.

Joe indicated that mulching will be done during the first half of May.  This year only the fronts of the homes will be mulched (a “light” mulch).  Only one homeowner has indicated he does not want his yard mulched.

A quote from Perrin Asphalt has been received for driveway resealing and road crack patching.  The work will be done in May.  The crash gate and adjoining driveways will not be resealed since they are newly paved.  
The 2009 Annual Homeowners’ meeting will be at the Richfield library on June 23, 2009.  The notice of meeting will be sent via email to the homeowners no later than the week of May 11-15.
The two-year terms will be up for the current trustees.  Jim Biggar previously indicated that he does not want to stand for re-election.  Joe Verderber polled each member of the group to see if they wanted to run again.  Everyone said yes except Michael and Pam (and Jim, as noted above).  Joe reiterated that he wants to step down as president.  With the exit of Jim, Michael, and Pam, three new candidates are needed.  The group discussed possibilities.  Joe will contact those folks to ask if they are interested; if so, their names will appear on the ballot that is included with the notification to homeowners of the meeting.
The general agenda for the annual meeting was discussed.  Aboriculture will once again be addressed.  The trustees will go to the homeowners with pictures of the trees and waterfall and get a sense of their feelings.  The trustees as a group favor the trees.  (Ray wanted to go on record as recusing himself from the tree project.)

The Glencairn Forest Drive pond dredging will be done mid-May.

The date for the next Trustees’ meeting was not set, since there will be a new slate of trustees as of June 23.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Pam Fisher
